
(2) EIA procedures in Bangladesh    

Flow of Procedures for an EIA in the Red Category 
EIA Phase Project Proponent DoE District/Division Office DoE Headquarters  

Screening 
Phase 

    
Site selection and design    

    
     

Site 
Clearance 

(SC) 
Review 
Phase 

IEE survey    
Prepare SC application 

materials (IEE and ToR/EIA 
drafts, etc.) 

   

Submit SC application 
materials to DoE 

District/Division Office 

   

↳ Receive SC application 
materials 

  

 On-site survey by inspector   
 Review application materials 

 
Go to (1) if they are 

inappropriate 
Go to (2) if they are 

appropriate 

  

 (1) Return SC application 
materials to project proponent 

  

Discontinue the project. Or 
change the site/design and 
resubmit revised IEE and 

ToR/EIA drafts. 

↲   

 (2) Send SC application 
materials to DoE 

Headquarters 

  

 ↳ Receive SC application 
materials 

 

  Review application materials 
by the Review Committee  

Go to (1) if they are 
inappropriate 

Go to (2) if they are 
appropriate 

 

  (1) Return SC application 
materials to project 

proponent 

 

Discontinue the project. Or 
change the site/design and 
resubmit revised IEE and 

ToR/EIA drafts. 

 ↲  

  (2) Issue SC and final 
ToR/EIA (within 60 days 
from the application date) 

 

Receive SC and final 
ToR/EIA 

 ↲  

     
     

EIA 
Review 
Phase 

Start tree logging and ground 
leveling (No construction 

allowed) 

   

EIA survey    
Public hearing (as required)    

Prepare EIA report    
Submit EIA report clearance 

application materials 
   



EIA Phase Project Proponent DoE District/Division Office DoE Headquarters  

↳ Receive EIA report clearance 
application materials 

  

 Review application materials 

 
Go to (1) if they are 

inappropriate 
Go to (2) if they are 

appropriate 

  

 (1) Return EIA report 
clearance application 

materials to project proponent 

  

Discontinue the project. Or 
change the design and 

resubmit revised EIA report. 

↲   

 (2) Send EIA report clearance 
application materials to DoE 

Headquarters 

  

 ↳ Receive EIA report clearance 
application materials 

 

  Review application materials 
by the Review Committee 

 
Go to (1) if they are 

inappropriate 
Go to (2) if they are 

appropriate 

 

  (1) Return EIA report 
clearance application 
materials to project 

proponent 

 

Discontinue the project. Or 
change the design and 

resubmit revised EIA report. 

 ↲  

  (2) Issue EIA report 
clearance (within 60 days 

from the application 
acceptance date) 

 

Receive EIA report clearance  ↲  

    
     

EC Review 
Phase 

    
Start construction work and 

monitoring 
   

Complete construction work    
Prepare EC application 

materials 
   

Submit EC application 
materials to District/Division 

DoE 

   

↳ Receive EC application 
materials 

  

 On-site survey by inspector   
 Receive EC application 

materials  
Go to (1) if they are 

inappropriate 
Go to (2) if they are 

appropriate 

  

 (1) Return EC application 
materials to project proponent 

  

Discontinue the project or 
change the design 

↲   



EIA Phase Project Proponent DoE District/Division Office DoE Headquarters  
 (2) Send EC application 

materials to DoE 
Headquarters 

  

 ↳ Receive EC application 
materials 

 

  Review application materials 
by the Review Committee 

 
Go to (1) if they are 

inappropriate 
Go to (2) if they are 

appropriate 

 

  (1) Return EC application 
materials to project 

proponent 

 

Discontinue the project or 
change the design 

 ↲  

  (2) Issue ECC (within 30 
days from the application 

acceptance date) 

 

Receive ECC  ↲  

     
     

EC 
Renewal 

Phase 
during 

Operation 

Start operation and 
monitoring 

   

↳ Receive monitoring report   

1 year after operation    
Prepare EC renewal 
application materials 

   

Submit EC renewal 
application materials to 
District/Division DoE 

   

↳ Receive EC renewal 
application materials 

  

 On-site survey by inspector   
 Review EC renewal 

application materials  
Go to (1) if they are 

inappropriate 
Go to (2) if they are 

appropriate 

  

 (1) Return EC renewal 
application materials to 

project proponent 

  

Discontinue the project or 
change the design/operation 

↲   

 (2) Send EC renewal 
application materials to DoE 

Headquarters 

  

 ↳ Receive EC renewal 
application materials 

 

  

Review application materials 
by the Review Committee 

 
Go to (1) if they are 

inappropriate 
Go to (2) if they are 

appropriate 

 

  
(1) Return EC renewal 
application materials to 

project proponent 

 

Discontinue the project or  ↲  
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change the design/operation 

  
(2) Issue ECC (within 60 
days from the application 

acceptance date) 

 

Receive ECC  ↲  

     

 


